Dear ENERGY STAR® TV Partner or Other Interested Stakeholder:

Thank you to all those of you who were able to participate in the October 18, 2007 ENERGY STAR TV stakeholder meeting in person or via conference call. The discussions were very informative and will help EPA determine next steps in developing its revised ENERGY STAR specification for TV products. As a follow up, please find attached materials from the meeting, which include:

- 1. An attendee list (please do reply to this e-mail if you took part in the meeting and do not see your name on the attendee list);
- 2. A summary of Action Items from the meeting;
- 3. EPA's Draft 2 overview presentation;
- 4. Stakeholder presentations from Panasonic, the Consortium for Energy Efficiency, and Texas Instruments; and,
- 5. Update presentations on the ongoing revision of IEC 62087 and the IEC Working Group's comments on the Draft 2 Version 3.0 specification.

Additionally, several topics could not be fully discussed in the limited timeframe of the October 18, 2007 meeting, and EPA offered to hold a follow-up conference call so that everyone has the opportunity to share their thoughts. Following are some topics that were identified for further discussion, and others may arise on the call:

- 1. Download Acquisition Mode (DAM) functionality and testing;
- 2. Features such as Wide Color Gamut for TVs;
- 3. TV monitors;
- 4. TVs with Public Alert:
- 5. Panasonic proposal made at stakeholder meeting to modify slope of the specification line for 1080 TVs; and,
- 6. Forced-menu option *if* consumers must select a picture mode upon initially turning their TV on in order to display a picture.

If you would like to participate in the follow-up conference call, **please respond to this e-mail no later than COB Tuesday, October 30, 2007 and indicate your availability** for a call on either:

Friday, November 2, 2007, from Noon – 2 p.m. ET **or**

Tuesday, November 6, 2007 from 2 p.m. - 4 p.m. ET

An agenda, call date and time, call-in information as well as information intended to support discussion on the call will be forthcoming next week.

The meeting materials will also be made available shortly on the ENERGY STAR Web site at: www.energystar.gov/productdevelopment. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Katharine Kaplan, EPA, at (202) 343-9120 or kaplan.katharine@epa.gov or Mehernaz Polad, ICF International, at (202) 862-1175 or mpolad@icfi.com.

Thank you for your continued support of ENERGY STAR!

This e-mail has been sent to you on behalf of ENERGY STAR. ICF International provides consulting services in a broad range of areas. ICF International does not determine or interpret EPA policy.